IEEE Region 8 Secretary Report, April 2008

IEEE Region 8 Committee Meeting, Malta

As you know I took up my position right after the Bucharest meting in October. My first priority was to run things smoothly for the region, preparing the OpCom and Regional meetings in the best possible way.
For the meetings we developed new software where only invited people could register. The system was developed by Thomas Watteyne with the help of Cecelia Jankowski and Dan Toland from IEEE Headquarters. I thank them all. I believe the system went smoothly and we had everything under control. We experienced some problems with some of the sections by not adhering to the deadlines requested, but with a little encouragement and lots of emails, things were acceptable. Nevertheless some sections have not yet sent in their reports nor have responded to several emails. 
As I am still learning the ropes for this position I feel that I should thank our Director and my colleagues in the OpCom for their support and also Tony Davies for his help and support being an experienced former member of the OpCom.

I would like to emphasize to all Region committee members that I am here to serve them and I will do anything possible to help them.

We are now faced with a difficult task; to prepare our next meeting in Quebec in the best possible way. I am sure we will make it.

I would like to thank Chair Dr Ing. Carl James Debono and Keith Sacco from the Malta section, Brian Harrington our Treasurer, for their invaluable help in preparing this meeting. Last but not least, I would like to thank Thomas Watteyne for his ongoing support and hard work.
Costas Stasopoulos
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